Liberal Studies Committee Minutes 

February 15, 2001 

201A Mc Elhaney Conference Room 

3:15 pm 

Members present: M. Sadler, J. Hanson, G. Wilson, L. Feldman, R. Soni, C. Young, B. Carter 
Guest: Dr. Anthony Joseph 
Excused: C. Zoni, W. Foran,  M. Swinker

Minutes from February 8, 2001 meeting were approved on a Wilson/Hanson motion with one 
revision -adding C. Young's name to those excused from the meeting. 


Reported on update with BIOL l18 History of Pain -Department of Nursing & Allied Health 
Professions Chair, Mrs. Kuzneski, does not feel that a letter of support for the proposed course is 
necessary because there is no overlap between BIOL 118 and courses offered by the nursing. 
Approval of this course will be reported to UWUCC. 


Dr. Anthony Joseph attended the meeting and discussed the new course proposal SAFE 145 for 
the Liberal Studies Elective category. On a Carter/Feldman motion provisional approval was 
given with the following recommendations for revision: 


1. Course objectives need reexamined for the appropriate level 

2. Review checklist for how Literacy, Numerical Data and Aesthetic mode of thinking are identified as primary, secondary or incidental goals. 

3. Contributions of women and minorities need to be more explicit in the syllabus 

4. Consider a name other than Scholarly paper -Book review/Position paper 

5. Readings -consider adding a statement indicating student responsibility for ordering textbooks 

6. Consider select media as a springboard for examination and discussion of contemporary issues -i.e. Norma Rae, Silkwood, Erin Brockovich 

7. Identify reasons for this course as a Liberal Studies elective -who will be the intended audience in addition to students in the Electro-Optic programs? 

8. Consider substituting some less technical vocabulary in the course outline 

9. Check for typographical errors in the Bibliography 

10. Course Analysis Questionnaire -funding for travel will not come from Physics dept 

Mary Sadler will meet with Dr Joseph to discuss these recommendations and will forward the approval to UWUCC once the revisions are completed. 

Tabled further discussion of the HNRC 499 proposal until 2/22 meeting. 

Adjourned at 4:55 p.m. 

